Doris Corneio

From: webmaster@chulavistaca.gov
Sent: Monday, May 06, 2024 10:29 AM
To: Board of Ethics

Subject: Board of Ethics - Contact us

You don't often get email from webmaster@chulavistaca.gov. Learn why this is important

WARNING - This email originated from outside the City of Chula Vista. Do not click any links and do not open
attachments unless you can confirm the sender.

PLEAS

E REPORT SUSPICIOUS EMAILS BY USING THE PHISH ALERT REPORT BUTTON or to

reportphishing@chulavistaca.gov

A new

entry to a form/survey has been submitted.

Form Name: Board of Ethics - Contact Us
Date & Time: 05/06/2024 10:29 AM
Response #: 40

Submitter ID: 132031

IP address: _

Time to complete: 18 min., 25 sec.

Survey Details

Page
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Please feel free to contact us with any comments or questions by filling out the form below.

First Name stacy
Last Name Jett
Email Address

Comments

Please look into the contract that was drawn up by Kevin Pointer and agreed to by the city council members on or around
Oct. 18, 2023.

This seems to violate Chula Vistas own municipal codes (2.66, etc) as well as the California codes regarding Preservation of
Public Parks.

I'm curious as to what the relationship is between Nora Vargas and Kevin Pointer.

Coincidentally the signing of this Facilities Use Agreement between Chula Vista and the Private club Sunnyside Saddle Club
(SSC)occurred just 2 months after | spoke about the American Flag being displayed on the same level as the LGBTQ flag in
Nora Vargas' State of the County Address. The permanent locking of the equestrian arena has been allowed to occur as the
contract gave SSC permanent, 24/7 exclusive use of a facility which is located in Rohr Park and has been used by the local
backyard owners for decades. | happen to use this facility many times a week for over 24 years, until the locking has been
allowed. | have received many social media comments from the President of SSC which also seem to violate the contract
stipulations. | have sent these posts to the city attorneys.

I am frustrated by the locking of the public facility. And | apologize if my frustrations are coming out in my letters, but just
the fact that | was making a grievance about what was being allowed to occur has been attacked by the SSC on my social
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media page. This is creating a division and having a negative affect on the community.

Please look into this as | do not feel locking an outdoor, public park facility 24/7 and keeping a specific group of people from
accessing a facility which they have come to rely on for decades, while allowing the rest of the general public to access other
outdoor facilities is a fair or balanced treatment of certain community members..

Allowing a park facility to remain idyll for 345 days a year also seem to degrade a park and keeping it from remaining vibrant
and usable by the community.

Sincerely,
Stacy Jett

Thank you,
City of Chula Vista

This is an automated message generated by Granicus. Please do not reply directly to this email.
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